
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

September 9, 2013 and September 10, 2013
MINUTES

Budget Hearings Day 1

President Summers opened the budget hearings at 9:10am, Monday, September 9, 2013
Attending were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Kathy Collins and Pat King, Martin County Community Corrections; Jonathan Stevens, Extension Educator; Commissioners Paul George and Dan Gregory, Becky Skillman, President/CEO Radius Indiana; City of Loogootee Mayor, Noel Harty; Jim Henry, Don Bowling and Ken Fry, Martin County Alliance; Teresa Harder, Joe Williams and Fred Woods representing SWCD; Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Coroner Mark Franklin, Treasurer Vicki Boyd, Recorder Gerald Montgomery, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Prosecutor Mike Steiner, Monty Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense, Julia Albright and Kevin Sutton, Martin County Health Department.   
The budgets discussed did not include salaries.  All salaries will be discussed tomorrow after hearings. 

Auditor Roush explained the General Fund beginning total requested budget for 2014 was $1,792,685.   $295,000 would need to be cut.  
Clerk Julie Fithian was unable to attend budget hearings.  Her budgets were given minimal cuts.  

Extension Educator Jonathan Stevens, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Recorder Gerald Mongtomery, and Prosecutor Mike Steiner discussed their budgets respectively.  There were cuts made to each budget.  

Commissioner Paul George discussed the Commissioners budget in detail.  The Westgate Principal & Interest and Capital funds and the Courthouse budgets were also discussed.  

Becky Skillman, President/CEO of Radius Indiana, came before the Council in support of the Martin County Alliance and Executive Director Tim Kinder.  Mayor Don Bowling and Ken Frye also spoke in support.  The Martin County Alliance is losing its grant funding and will need to be funded by the County. The total funding needed is $101,918 which includes salary, insurance and office expenditures.  Kinder received letters of support from Mike Carney, KC-ARC; Dave Graber, Indian Creek Quarry; Chris Diver, Equity/Levi Investment; Tim Wagler, Stimulus Engineering and Dale AnKrom, Westgate @ Crane Development Company.  The Council was able to fund the Martin County Alliance for 2014 using the Westgate Principal & Interest, Westgate Capital and County EDIT funds.  Kinder also updated the Council on Indian Creek Quarry.  They currently have 19 employees and want to hire 2 more employees.  
Teresa Harder, Joe Williams and Fred Woods submitted to the Council brochures and reports on what the Soil and Water Conservation District completed this year.  The SWCD budget was approved as submitted.  

Treasurer Vicki Boyd and EMA/Civil Defense Director Monty Wolf discussed their budgets.  Minimal cuts were made to each.  

The hearing was dismissed at 11:52am for lunch and resumed at 1:10pm.  

Assessor Carolyn McGuire submitted her budgets for discussion.  The Assessor and PTABOA budgets were cut.  The Reassessment budget was approved as submitted.  The Reassessment tax levy was discussed.  The levy can be cut to help fund the General Fund.  Auditor Roush will run the numbers and report back tomorrow.  
Auditor Roush submitted the Auditor’s budget with minimal cuts being made. The Cumulative Capital Development and County EDIT funds budgets were approved as submitted.  
Kathy Collins, Director and Pat King, Administrative Assistant of Community Corrections, discussed their budgets.  The Community Corrections is a grant ran program and the budgets have previously been approved.  The County Corrections budget, which is shared with the Sheriff’s Department, was discussed and approved.  Director Collins also gave a road crew update.  
Coroner Mark Franklin’s budget was discussed and minimal cuts were made. 

Julia Albright and Kevin Sutton submitted the Health Department’s budget.   It was approved as submitted.  

The County Council’s budget will remain the same.  

Day One was adjourned at 2:45pm with a motion by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the hearing was adjourned.    

Budget Hearings Day 2
Attending were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library Director; Stephanie McAtee, Patricia Hale-Dorrell and Shirley Jeffers, Loogootee Public Library Board; Laura Albertson, Solid Waste Management District Director; Lisa Brittain, Chief Probation Officer; Dru Fromm, Court Administrative Assistant; Commissioner Paul R George, Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Sheriff Rob Street; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Dr. Joan Keller, Shoals Community School Corporation Superitendent and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.
President Summers opened the public hearing for binding reviews at 8:30am, Tuesday, September 10, 2013.

Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library Director and Stephanie McAtee, Loogootee Public Library Board President, presented their budget for approval.  Their proposed budget of $200,000 is more than a 2.6% increase of their 2013 budget, therefore, requires the Council approval.  There were no taxpayers present in opposition of the Loogootee Public Library Budget.  
Laura Albertson, SWMD Director, presented her proposed budget of $646,972.  A discussion followed on various issues.  There were no taxpayers present in opposition of the Solid Waste Management District budgets.  

President Summers closed the public hearing for binding reviews at 9:15am and the budget hearings resumed at 9:29am.  
Lisa Brittain, Chief Probation Officer, Dru Fromm, Court Administrative Assistant and Judge Lynne Ellis, via cell phone, presented the budgets for the court and probation departments.  Minimal cuts were made.  Probation User, Supplemental Public Defender, CASA Grant, Alcohol & Drug Program and Family Court budgets were all approved as submitted. 

Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer, submitted her budgets for discussion.  The Commissioners are currently looking for office space.  Her budget included a breakdown of expected expenditures for the new veterans van.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent and Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, presented the highways budgets.   Auditor Roush explained that the proposed budget for the Highway submitted was $1,868,061 and $83,000 would need to be cut.  The Local Road & Street and Cumulative Bridge budgets were approved as submitted.  

Sheriff Rob Street submitted his budgets for discussion.  Street updated the Council on several projects that were completed or needed to be complete.  Due to the current condition fleet of vehicles condition there is a need for 2 new vehicles.  Minimal cuts were made in the Sheriff and Jail’s budgets.  The County Corrections and Local Statewide 911 funds were both approved as submitted.   

The hearing was dismissed at 11:30am for lunch and resumed at 1:07pm for the review of Non-Binding budgets which includes the schools, townships, city/town and library.

Dr. Joan Keller presented the Shoals Community School Corporation budget for review.  She submitted information comparing the 2013 budget to the proposed 2014 budget.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Center Township proposed budget of $39,150.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Halbert Township proposed budget of $57,185.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Lost River Township proposed budget of $38,240.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Mitcheltree Township proposed budget of $29,860.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Perry Township proposed budget of $107,315.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Rutherford Township proposed budget of $38,265.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the City of Loogootee proposed budget of $1,260,208.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Town of Crane proposed budget of $85,803.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Town of Shoals proposed budget of $394,950.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Shoals Public Library proposed budget of $56,109.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Loogootee Community School Corporation proposed budget of $9,558,549.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Councilman Hawkins made a motion to approve the Shoals Community School Corporation proposed budget of $6,930,850.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Salaries were discussed with the consensus of a flat $500 raise given to all eligible full-time employees.  Highway department employees are paid hourly and their pay will increase $0.28 an hour.  The Employee Handbook was discussed.  A new and updated version is needed.  

Auditor Roush explained that the General Fund was still over budget by $150,000.  She recommended decreasing the Reassement Fund maximum estimated funds to be raised to offset the General Fund budget deficiency.  Assessor Carolyn was in agreement.  Councilman Albright made a motion to decrease the Reassessment Maximum Estimated Funds to be raised by $150,000 so that it can used to assist the General Fund for 2014.    Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Hawkins made a motion to set the part-time hourly wage at a minimum of $7.45 and maximum of $8.75.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Budget Adoptions will be held Monday, October 7, 2013 at the regular scheduled meeting.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:48pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Albright.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
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